
 
Telephone  (603) 673-8855, ext. 213 

           Fax   (603) 673-8136 

 

 

Trustees of Trust Funds 

Minutes 

September 21st, 2017 

 

 

Meeting attendees were: Trustees Rodney Lockwood, Clarence Farwell and Melanie 

Levesque as well as Town Administrator Tad Putney.  

 

The meeting began at 8:30am. 

 

Minutes 

The minutes of the May 17, 2017 meeting were approved as written. 

 

Milner Wallace Memorial Trust 

Tad provided background on a request that had been received from the Brookline 

Conservation Commission to withdraw $150 from the Milner Wallace Memorial Trust 

to reimburse Girl Scout Cordelia Scales for a portion of project costs she had incurred 

in a beautification project at the Cider Mill Trail Head on Route 130.  As part of the 

project, she had built raised beds and planted pollinator patches within them.  Clarence 

asked if the withdrawal would impact the Fund’s principal.  Tad said no as the Fund 

was established with $1,064.29 and at the end of 2016 had a balance of $1,769.61. Rod 

moved, seconded by Melanie, to approve the withdrawal of $150 from the Milner 

Wallace Memorial Trust for reimbursement of project costs incurred by Cordelia 

Scales; Voted Yes 3-0. 
 

Neighbors Helping Neighbors Fund 

Tad provided an update on the Neighbors Helping Neighbors Fund.  The balance at the 

beginning of the year was just over $6,900 and as of today is at about $8,800. He noted 

the Middle School’s Empty Bowls event as well as the Hollis Brookline Rotary Club 

have been significant contributors to the fund. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00am. 

 

Minutes submitted by Tad Putney. 
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